
 

 

 
Memorandum of Agreement 

Between 
Ann Arbor Public Schools 

And 
Ann Arbor Education Association  

MEMO OF UNDERSTANDING - PRESCHOOL CALENDAR AND PLANNING TIME 

 

The AAEA and the Ann Arbor Board of Education have worked collaboratively to address the contractual 

loss of unassigned time due to the past established school calendars. The contractually bargained 

preschool calendars were reviewed and both parties being desirous to figure out an “alternative plan” to 

address the unassigned planning time matter that may continue in 2023-2024, agree to collaboratively 

work to develop a mutual solution to this concern.  However, if a mutual solution is not reached by the 

2nd week of the school year, the members affected will receive the requested $408 payment (aligned with 

the 2022-2023 Preschool Planning Time Compensation Memo of Agreement). 

PRESCHOOL CALENDAR 

Shift two of the Fridays with students.   

Those are: Move Friday, November 3 with students to Friday, November 10.  This way, preschool has 4 
student days the week of the election -the week of the 6th - 10th. 

Additionally, move the May 17, date to January 19th so the preschool will have 4 student attendance days 
the week on MLK. 

This Memorandum of Agreement constitutes the entire understanding and agreement reached by the parties 
with respect to this matter and is not precedent setting as to the master contract or the policies of the Board 
of Education of the Ann Arbor Public Schools. 

This Memorandum of Agreement expires at the end of the 2023-24 school year and shall not renew 
without the written agreement of both parties. 

______Fred Klein _____________________ 

Fred Klein 
AAEA 

_____________________________________ 

John Randle 
Ann Arbor Public Schools 

______________7/11/2023_______________ 

Date 

_________7/11/2023____________________ 

Date 

 


